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HEALTH SYSTEMS DIVISION   

Tina Kotek, Governor 

500 Summer St NE E44 
Salem, OR, 97301 

Voice: 800-336-6016 
Fax: 503-945-6873 

TTY: 711 
www.oregon.gov/OHA/HSD 

Date: April 7, 2023 

   

To: Substance use disorder (SUD) residential treatment providers  

 

From: Donny Jardine, Transformation Programs manager 

Medicaid Programs 

 

Subject: Payment recovery planned for fee-for-service IMD residential per diem claims 

The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) is reprocessing all fee-for-service per diem claims paid to Institutions of 

Mental Disease (IMD) residential programs from July 1, 2022, through March 20, 2023, to recover 

overpayments that exceed federally approved per diem rates.  

OHA is also working to update the Behavioral Health Fee-Schedule to include all SUD residential per diem 

rates: 

Program Description Rate 

Adolescent programs Serves ages 18 and under (any number of licensed beds) $415.50 

IMD programs Has 17 or more licensed beds $297.70 

Non-IMD programs Has 16 or fewer licensed beds $318.50 

Specialty programs Serves one of these populations (any number of licensed beds): 

1. Culturally specific; including LGBTQIAS+ and military 

2. Pregnant and/or parenting 

$400.40 

Why is this happening? 

When applying the net 30-percent increase to codes H0018 and H0019 for IMD programs in OHA’s claim 

system, OHA incorrectly calculated the increase as higher than the rate approved by the Centers for Medicare 

& Medicaid Services. On March 21, 2023, OHA updated the system to correct this error. The claim 

reprocessing will apply the correct payment to the claims listed above. 

If your program experienced overpayments due to this error, OHA will reach out to discuss options for 

resolving the overpayments.  

What should you do? 

No action is required on your part. To learn more about overpayment recovery and provider appeals, please 

see Oregon Administrative Rules 410-120-1397(7), 410-120-1560 and 410-120-1580.  

What you will see on the remittance advice 

The Claim Adjustments section will list the affected claims by original Internal Claim Number (ICN). 

◼ Each ICN will have an adjustment ICN (beginning with “52”) to indicate recovery activity. 

◼ The total amount recovered for the claim will be listed as a “Net Overpayment.” 

http://www.oregon.gov/OHA/HSD/OHP/Pages/Fee-Schedule.aspx
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/view.action?ruleNumber=410-120-1397
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/view.action?ruleNumber=410-120-1560
https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/view.action?ruleNumber=410-120-1580
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The Financial Transactions section will list the adjustment ICNs, recovery amounts and any outstanding 

balance with EOB 8400 – Accounts receivable has been established – The amount will be deducted from your 

future payments. 

Questions? 

If you have any questions about this announcement, contact the Provider Services Unit at 

dmap.providerservices@oha.oregon.gov or call 800-336-6016. We are available Monday through Friday 

between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. (including lunch hours).  

You may also email IMD Policy Analysts at Medicaid.Programs@oha.oregon.gov with any questions or 

concerns.  

Thank you for your continued support of the Oregon Health Plan and the services you provide to our 

members. 
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